
Dear prayer warriors,

January started with our churches gathered, and praying 
in the new year! What a great way to start a new year in 
unity as the body of Christ.

Then, we hosted a group from one of our supporting 
churches, White Pond Baptist Church. The week was full 
of work with our Bible kids’ program where 16 children 
accepted Christ as their Savior, Maurisa translated 
for Sister Tabitha as she gave the devotion at their end 
of the month ladies fellowship, many house visits and 
soul winning, a volcano hike, and preparing for our 9th 
Anniversary in Santo Domingo, Xenacoj. Our anniversary 
service was wonderful with over 100 in attendance, 
special music, many visitors, the Holy Spirit moving, and 
ended with dinner on the grounds and outdoor games! It 
has been such a blessing to start and pastor this church 
for the past 9 years, watching it grow, and I look forward 
to seeing what the Lord continues to do! However, we 
can’t thank White Pond Baptist enough for being such a 
blessing, encouraging us, and loving on our people!

February was a great month with our Kids Club, and we 
continue to see souls being saved! We have also now 
started a teen class on Saturday evenings in Xenacoj 
which is going great, and a few teens from the high 
school we visited have been attending as well! We plan 
to start a teen class in Santiago soon. However, the end 
of the month took a turn as Maurisa was sick and then a 
week later Addie started with it. On day 5 she seemed to 
be getting worse, so we took her to a clinic in Antigua. 
After tests and an X-Ray, they determined it was RSV and 
advised us to admit her to our hospital in the city. Maurisa 

and Addie were transported by ambulance to the city as 
Addie was immediately put on oxygen. After 3 nights in 
the hospital, she was doing much better and discharged. 
She will be on medication and breathing treatments for 
the next 10 days, but we praise the Lord for His touch 
and healing hand over our baby girl and for every prayer 
prayed for her.

In conclusion, we can’t thank each supporter enough that 
makes our ministry continue here in Guatemala. Without 
your prayers and support, we wouldn’t be able to continue.

And just a reminder that our mission board has moved, 
and all support must now be sent to P.O. Box 219 
Kernersville, NC 27285.

We would also like to thank those who sent us extra 
Christmas bonuses and donations toward our Children’s 
Sponsorship Program! You have no idea what a blessing 
that means to us, and to these children.

Continue praying as we are asking to get into two different 
High schools and elementary schools to come and preach 
and reach these kids with the Gospel but most of all, the 
parents!

January/February 2025

In Christ, 
Adrian, Maurisa, 
Sawyer, Finn, & 
Addie


